
 

  

 
School Newsletter for April 25-29 

 

Uniform Updates 
 

 Inka’s and SchoolTime both have the small logos for 
pants, shorts, smocks, oxfords, and peter pan dresses. 
You may bring in your previously purchased 
merchandise and have the logo applied at no cost. 

 Length Requirement Clarification: Girls’ Shorts, Skorts, 
Skirts and Jumpers need to be no shorter than 3” above 
the knee standing or 5” above the knee kneeling. 

 Inka’s and SchoolTime have longer 
shorts/skorts/skirts/jumpers in stock that can be 
altered for $7/each OR you can order a 
short/skort/skirt/jumper in the exact correct length at 
NO CHARGE. They will come in between 1-2 weeks. 

 SchoolTime has a 15% off Customer Appreciation Sale 
the entire month of May. 

 Used Uniforms can be brought to any Division Office to 
donate to the Uniform Sale. 

 Used Uniform sale will be Saturday, July 23rd. 
 All Shorts and Pants sold at the uniform sale will have 

the P logo applied beforehand. 
 You may bring your previously purchased shorts and 

pants to have the P logo applied at no charge while you 
shop. 

 

 

Teacher Appreciation Week! 
 Thank you to all the parents who are volunteering their 

time or donating items to our SchoolWide Teacher 
Appreciation Luncheon on Monday. 

 Since Teacher Appreciation is all week, we encourage you 
to have your child do something simple for their teacher. 
They could: 

o Write a Thank you note to their teacher. 
o Bring their teacher a flower or their favorite treat. 
o Bring their teacher a few school supplies…most of 

them are depleted by this time of the year. 
o A simple $5 gift card (coffee, Chick-Fil-A, Sonic, 

etc) is always appreciated! 

Community Coffee 
Don’t forget to bring in your 

Community Coffee labels, Box Tops for 
Education, and Campbell Soup labels 

by Friday, May 6. 

 



 



 
 

Dear Early Childhood Parents, 
 
Friday was a very special day in Early Childhood as our T-K class honored their grandparents.  Ms. 
Chelette and her class worked long and hard on this event and it truly showed. I am very proud of 
our T-K class. 
 
This Friday our Kindergarten will honor their moms and dads. They too have been working very 
hard to get it just right. This event is something you will not want to miss. I hope to see you there. 
  
Last but not least our Pre-K is getting ready for their graduation on May 13th. We definitely have 
the cutest Pre-K in town. I am truly amazed at how much they have learned. They really keep us on 
our toes.  
 
I walked into a Pre-K classroom this week and I had a beautiful young lady ask "Ms. Cathy, who 
made God?"  It took me a minute but I came up with a pretty good answer (“God is always and 
forever!”) and she replied "that is what I thought."  There is never a dull moment in Early 
Childhood! 
 
Make sure you don’t delay in registering for the Eagle Experience, otherwise known as the Best 
Camp in Baton Rouge! You can register online at www.eagleexperience.camp We have camps for 
students entering PreK through 8th grade, as well as tons of sports and other enrichment camps. 
We can keep your children busy all summer long! 
 
Holiday Camp will be offered on the last two Half Days of the year. Stay tuned for a registration 
form to come home. The only day we will not offer Holiday Camp is Friday, May 20th.  
 
Please remember to keep us in your prayers as you are always in ours. 
 
 
In Christ, 

 
Cathy Wilson 
Early Childhood Division Head 
Cathy.wilson@parkviewbaptist.com 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.eagleexperience.camp/
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Dear Elementary Parents, 
 
As we near the end of this school year, we seem to be busier than ever!  Our fourth graders delivered 
amazing performances for their families and friends this past Wednesday morning and evening.  I hope you 
had a chance to see it.  Order forms are still being taken for DVD’s of this year’s performance.  Please be sure 
to turn your order form in by Friday, May 6 so that we can deliver it to you before the end of the school 
year.  Thank you Ms. Carruth for showcasing the talent in fourth grade.  We appreciate Ms. Carruth and her 
dedication to our students. 
 
Mrs. Price would like for all coupons (Community Coffee labels, Box Tops for Education, and Campbell Soup 
labels) turned in by Friday, May 6.  She would like for all can tabs to be turned in on this day as well.  Mrs. 
Price does an amazing job organizing and counting all of these items and then sending them in for money 
for our school.  Many thanks to all who continue to collect and turn in these items. 
 
Next week, our fourth graders will travel to Denham Springs for their annual track and field day.  Coach BJ 
and Coach Cole have been preparing our students for this event and have many fun activities planned for 
the day.  Please pray that this group will have great weather and will enjoy their time together.   Challenge 
day has been set for Monday, May 9, here at PBS.  Elementary students will participate in fun, athletic 
games/activities during their PE time.  The students really look forward to both of these days and we are so 
thankful for Coach BJ and Coach Cole for planning them. 
 
Our last chapel day will be May 12.  In this chapel, we will be handing out some special awards.  These 
awards will be for students that have gone above and beyond in certain areas.  If your child will be receiving 
one of these awards, you will receive an email letting you know so that you can be here for the 
presentation.  Our teachers will also be giving some awards (perfect attendance, honor roll, etc.) in class 
during the last week of school. 
 
Nurse Brandi would like for parents to begin picking up any medication they have sent to school for their 
child this school year.  Any medications left in her office after the last day of school will be properly 
disposed of.  We are unable to send home medication with students.   
 
We will have early dismissal on Wednesday, May 18 and Thursday, May 19 at 11:45 a.m.  Holiday camp will 
be offered for those needing child care.  Registration forms will be sent home next week.  Our last day of 
school for this school year will be Thursday, May 19. 
 
   
In HIS Grip, 

 
Jeff Lilley 
Elementary Division Head  
Jeff.lilley@parkviewbaptist.com 
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Dear Middle School Parents, 

 
Each year, PTF awards four students 
the Brother Bob Scholarship, $1,000 
toward next year's PBS tuition. This 
scholarship is in honor of the founder 
of PBS, Brother Bob Anderson. 
Teachers 
were asked to nominate students 
based on their spiritual, intellectual, 
social and physical growth during the 
current school year. Congratulations 
to the Middle School nominees: John 

Buzbee, Abby Colvin, Jonathan Eichholz, Meagan Gill, Ryan Harland, Michael Holmes, Maggie Liner, Sabina 
Mehaffey, Clay Petty, Hannah Populus, Victoria Rogers, McKinley Sherman, Julia Strain, Nora Thompson, Riley 
Weber,  and Riley Williams. Jonathan Eichholz was named the 2016 Brother Bob Scholarship winner. 
Congratulations Jonathan.  
 
On Tuesday, April 26th, Mrs. LeBlanc’s Algebra I students 
participated in a class weddings.  In learning how to simplify 
rational algebraic expressions, students frequently make the same 
error.  To prevent this miscalculation from occurring, Mrs. LeBlanc 
marries a variable to a constant where two individual monomials 
become one binomial.  But why just talk about it when you can act 
it out and enjoy food at the reception?  There was great fun, great 
food, and even a great math lesson! 
 
Middle School Academic Awards program will be held on Monday, 
May 9 at 6:00 pm in the sanctuary. Parents of children who will be recognized during the program will 
receive an email informing them the week prior to the ceremony.  
 

 Monday 
May 16 

Tuesday 
May 17 

Wednesday 
May 18 

5th Grade  English Exam Math Exam 
6th Grade  English Exam Math Exam 
7th Grade English Exam Math Exam Science Exam 
8th Grade English Exam Math Exam Science Exam 

Blessings, 

 
Joana Dieterich, Middle School Division Head 
Joana.dieterich@parkviewbaptist.com 
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Dear High School Parents, 
 
It has been a fast-paced and exciting time at PBS the last few weeks, and the momentum does not seem 
to be slowing down.  Our Seniors finished up their last full week of school as they will finish their 
career at PBS with their final exams this week.  Our Class of 2016 led a memorable and meaningful 
chapel service this past Tuesday as a few members of the class challenged the underclassmen to make 
the most of every opportunity during their high school days.  This class has left an impressive legacy of 
leadership and school spirit, and we are excited to see what the Lord has planned for each one of them 
in the days to come. 
 
We were able to honor 130 students (25% of the high school!) at Academic Awards Night last week on 
Monday night. This is one of my favorite nights of the year and is a testament to the students’ hard 
work and commitment to academic excellence.  
 
The National Day of Prayer is coming up this Thursday.  Across the nation, students will gather to pray 
for our country and our leaders.  For this purpose, we will move our chapel service to Thursday.  Dr. 
Mayes will be our featured speaker, and we invite you to join us at this special time of prayer and 
praise at 10:30 on Thursday morning. 
 
Our athletic team seasons are coming to a close this week.  Our baseball team suffered an unfortunate 
and unexpected loss in the first round of the playoffs in a hard fought game.  Our Lady Eagle softball 
team is poised for a championship run at the LHSAA State Softball Tournament right now as I am 
typing this letter.  Our track team will compete in the LHSAA State Track & Field meet next weekend.  
Our golf and tennis teams have made impressive showings in their season finales as well.  We 
appreciate your support for each of these teams.  We are blessed to have tremendous coaches who 
continually mentor and pour into the lives of our young athletes. 
 
Please encourage your child to keep up the hard work in all academic classes over these last few weeks.  
Every assignment, quiz, and test counts.  AP exams and Final exams are fast approaching, and we want 
to make sure each student in the best position to perform well and have success.  If we can be of any 
assistance, please contact us. 
 
For His Glory, 

 
Ben D. Haindel 
High School Division Head  
Ben.haindel@parkviewbaptist.com 
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